
  

 

Living and Sharing the Transforming Love of Christ 

Weekly Calendar 
Sunday    

7:45 am Choir Rehearsal  
8:30 am First Service 
9:45 am Education Hour 

11:00 am Second Service 
2:00 pm High School Ladies Bible Study 
 

Monday 
6:00 pm QuarterLife 

6:00 pm Handbell Choir Rehearsal  
 

Tuesday  
8:00 am Staff Meeting 
10:00 am Tuesday Morning Ladies Bible 

 Study 
6:00 pm Friends in Faith 
 

Wednesday 
4:00 pm Monthly Mid-Week Communion 

 Service (2nd Wednesday) 
5:30 pm Praise Team Rehearsal 

8:30 pm The Gathering 
9:00 pm Shared Ministry Prayer Group - 

 Zoom Meeting 
 

Thursday 

7:00 am Early Thursday Morning Bible 
 Study:2nd & 4th Thursdays 

 (In-person & Zoom Meeting) 
1:00 pm Sonshine Ladies Bible Study 
 

Friday  
Pastor Kent’s Day Off 

10:00 am American English for You 

Campus Sojourner

November/December 2023 

OUR ANNUAL THANKSGIVING POTLUCK MEAL WILL BE HELD ON SUNDAY, 
NOVEMBER 12TH, with the meal beginning at 12:15 p.m. Please bring a side dish 
and/or dessert to share. Turkey, potatoes, gravy, dressing and beverages will be 
provided by our Fellowship Team.  

Our Fall Congregational meeting is Sunday, November 12 following the 
potluck meal. The primary agenda item will be the spending plan for 
2024. Documents related to the proposed spending plan for 2024 can be 
found at campuslutheran.org/meeting. If you have any questions 
regarding them, please contact Mark Kruse. 

THE THANKSGIVING EVE WORSHIP SERVICE 
will be held at Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Church, Centralia  at 7:00 pm on Wednesday, 
November 22nd. We will link their livestream to 
our website for those who are not able to 
attend in person.   

CHILI LUNCH AND CHURCH DECORATING  
On Sunday, November 26th after second service, join us 
for a delicious Chili lunch then stay and help decorate 
the Church for the Christmas Season. 

THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED FROM 
NOVEMBER 20-24, 2023 AND DECEMBER 25, 2023—
JANUARY 1, 2024 

http://campuslutheran.org/townhall
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Pastor’s Corner 
 

Starting Something New 
Earlier this year Campus Lutheran began operating under a new governance structure.  
Instead of a Church Council that included both elected officers and elected ministry Board 
Chairs, our Council now consists of our elected officers, the Chair of the Elders, and one At-
Large member.  What used to be our various Boards have, for the most part, been re-
organized as Chartered Ministry Teams or Volunteer Director positions.  The church staff 
works closely with the ministry teams and volunteers to help coordinate our congregation’s 

various ministries and to help us remain aligned to our mission of “Living and sharing the transforming love of Christ by 
reaching UPWARD in reliance on God the Father, Son and Holy Spirit as the source of our life, purpose, and salvation; 
OUTWARD to those who have not yet heard or experienced the Good News of God’s life-saving love for them in His Son, 
Jesus Christ; and INWARD to support, encourage, and build one another up as brothers and sisters in Christ as we live out 
His calling for our lives.” 
 

While we are all still learning how to serve together in new ways, our journey forward under this new model of ministry is 
off to a great start.  Here are some highlights to help you understand how our new system works: 
 

 Weekly Staff Meetings – Our staff (me, Pastor James Lanning, Vicki Smith, Beth Greimann, Hope Kane, Alex Hopfer) 
currently meets on Tuesdays at 8:00 a.m.  We rotate leading devotions and prayers for our congregation.  In addition 
to providing a structured time for communication and coordination, our weekly staff meetings help us keep our 
ministries aligned with the mission and vision of the congregation.   

 

 Ministry Teams – Since the adoption of the new governance structure the following ministry teams have been 
chartered: Student Ministry Team (Deanna Leimbach, Chairperson), Youth Ministry Team (Luke Lilienkamp & Jen 
Pierce, Co-Leaders), Social Ministry Team (Sarah Pellis, Chairperson), Parish Fellowship Team (Chris Vaughn, 
Chairperson), Education Ministry Team (Mary Ellen Lohmann, Chairperson).  Ministry team charters are renewed 
annually.  There is also flexibility to amend team charters and to add or remove teams as the needs of the 
congregation change.   

 

 Volunteer Directors – Mark Brakhane serves as the Church Property Director, and Rachel Skrabal serves as a our 
Stewardship Facilitator.  Volunteer director roles are for one-year commitments.   

 

 MAPS: Ministry Action Plans – Various short-term and long-term ministries happen at Campus Lutheran throughout 
the year.  Some are extensions of chartered ministry teams, and some are not.  Ministry Action Plans (MAPS) are 
designed to give ministries, projects, and events accountability and to help ensure that they are aligned with the 
congregation’s mission and vision. 

 

 Church Council and Board of Elders – The Church Council is entrusted with governance oversight of the congregation, 

working with the pastor to ensure that the congregation is living out its mission and that the operations of the church 
are being carried out.  The Board of Elders is focused on the spiritual life of the congregation, and assists with and 
supports our worship services.  

 

We give thanks for all who serve the Kingdom of God through the ministries of Campus Lutheran!  If you would like to 
learn more about how you can be involved in one of our congregation’s ministries, please reach out to any of us who are 
on the church staff, Council, or on one of our ministry teams.   
 

Serving Jesus with you, 

 
 
 
Pastor Kent Pierce 
 

https://campuslutheranchurch.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/churchcouncil/EsnF7pmY8RBMi6ldX8U4PUkB7_gfxI9213n1i7-oPMcdtw?e=U4c82C
https://campuslutheranchurch.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/churchcouncil/EsnF7pmY8RBMi6ldX8U4PUkB7_gfxI9213n1i7-oPMcdtw?e=U4c82C
https://campuslutheranchurch.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/churchcouncil/EsnF7pmY8RBMi6ldX8U4PUkB7_gfxI9213n1i7-oPMcdtw?e=U4c82C
https://campuslutheranchurch.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/churchcouncil/EuHnIHsJTMBMgwbbNV3BP1cBFvA_CY9HJMoqTgtY-8p1dQ?e=GiWsrd
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Shared Ministry 
 

Baptized Into Our Family 
 

At the begging of this year, Hannah and I met a 
wonderful woman named A___, a graduate student 
from “Sourtheast Asia” who showed up at Campus 
Lutheran wanting to know more about Mormonism; she 
was welcomed in and recommended to our young adult 
group called quarterlife. She knew basically nothing 
about Christianity when we first met, and the language 
gap has been a challenge, but she has been coming 
faithfully to Quarterlife events since February and has 
even come to church at Good Shepherd. I and the 
members of Quarterlife have been working with her to 
teach her the stories and core doctrines of Christianity; 
the major challenges have been the language gap, the 
sheer amount of stories and theological concepts in the 
Bible, and the fact that Christianity has been completely 
foreign to her all of her life. The most difficult thing for 
me has been the doubt that I’m just not doing enough, 
that I haven’t explained things well enough, or haven’t 
prepared or planned well enough to effectively teach 
A___ enough, as if my preparation, explanation skills, 
and planning could create faith in her. God has showed 
me how futile and silly my reliance on my own 
intelligence and abilities are, as I have seen A___’s faith grow, even as I have worried that I haven’t done enough. A___ asked 
to be baptized earlier this summer, and as of this past August, A___ is now a baptized member of the family God, not 
because of anything she, or I, or anyone in Quarterlife did, but because God chose her and planted a seed of faith in her 
heart. I may not think that I said enough, that I didn’t teach her enough of the story or explain enough of the core doctrine, 
that I didn’t use the right words, but it’s not about my words, or intelligence, or ability to effectively communicate, it’s about 
God and His Word, which is more powerful than I can possibly imagine, and certainly more powerful than anything I could 
ever say or do. 

 

(all edits to her name, appearance, and country of origin are made out of an abundance of caution) 
 

Praise God from who all blessing truly flows 
 Rev. James Lanning 

Advent and Christmas Worship  
 

Our midweek Advent Series this year is “Peace Came to Earth.”   

• Midweek Services will be on Wednesdays at 7 p.m., starting December 6.  Short-term 
mission teams will serve a meal at 5:30 p.m. 

• Children’s Christmas Service – December 10 at 11:00 a.m. 

• Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve fall on Sundays this year.  There will be one morning 
worship service on December 24 at 10:00 a.m. and one morning worship service on 
December 31 at 10:00 a.m. 

• Christmas Eve Candlelight Services – December 24 at 5:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. 

• There will be no evening New Year’s Eve service. 
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QUARTERLIFE - PASTOR JAMES LANNING 

QUARTERLIFE CAMPOUT 
 

Members of Quarterlife from Campus and Good Shepherd went camping at Arrow Rock State Park on 
October 13-15. Despite the cold temperatures, wind, and rain, everyone had fun around the campfire, 
fishing, and hiking. Smores and campfire cobbler were enjoyed by all; Saturday night's meal featured 
brisket, cheesy potatoes, and green beans.   
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THE GATHERING 

Campus Sojourner         November/December 2023 

Watch Party: The Gathering this semester had a watch party to watch the 
Mizzou Tigers beat the Memphis Tigers. We enjoyed snacks & dessert as 
well as pizza. We had a great afternoon and played some games after the 
win. The freshman who joined us at the watch party also got a tour of our 
church. The group had loads of fun!  

OCC: The Gathering had an off night back in September to have a little fun, and we included a small service event. We 
helped fold boxes and wrap other boxes. This was the preparation for our congregation to work together to make 
Christmas boxes for children across the world to have a smile come Christmas! 

Hayride: Campus Lutheran Church & our Partnership Good Shepard had a 
hayride out in Centralia in October, The Gathering decided to come together 
as a group and hang out. It was chilly that evening, but everyone who went 
had so much fun and enjoyed the Hayride very much. We all sat in the back 
of the trailer to sit together and just enjoy the ride and the stars.  

Pumpkin Carve: The Gathering on October 25th carved the leftover pumpkins 
from the pumpkin carving that our international ministry did. We had a few 
pumpkins and the carvings turned out fantastic, everyone enjoyed carving 
and hanging out before our Gathering group started! 
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THE GATHERING CONTINUED 

Congratulations College Graduate!! 

Heidi Duque 
Heidi has been a part of Campus Lutheran Church for a while now she is 
graduating this December from Moberly Area Community College and she 
will be walking the stage in the Spring. She is transferring to Truman to 
continue her education for the spring semester. 

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT: 
Lauren Bruss 
"I got involved in Campus Lutheran Church’s ministry for a lot of reasons. It was 
always important to me to find a church family during college, since community is so 
important when it comes to worship. Specifically, when I was in the process of 
choosing Mizzou, I looked into the nearby ministries and immediately knew that 
Campus Lutheran would be welcoming and remind me of home. At the most recent 
National Youth Gathering, I met one of Campus Lutheran’s students—Morgan. She 
connected with me for a brief moment and mentioned this ministry, and now I go to 
church with her! When I got to Mizzou for school (with the help of student leaders’ 
outreach, emails, and social media posts), I found myself right where I needed to 
be—here." 

This Halloween students from The Gathering collected canned goods 
for the Central Missouri Food Bank. Along with their service project 
they also enjoyed a costume contest and hot dog roast at Pastor 
Kent's and Jen's house. 
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INTERNATIONAL MINISTRY - BETH GREIMANN 

Our International Ministry is flourishing. 
 

The Holy Spirit is moving in hearts and people are responding. Pastor's What Lutheran's Believe Class 
started with one person, grew to two and now has 10 adults in it, all Internationals from 3 different 
countries. 
 

The growth in part is that we are adding a component for their children led by the Greimann's, Ken 
brings his guitar, Beth cooks with them and they do crafts as they learn about Jesus.  One of our 
newest Chinese friends, keeps inviting other neighbors and they are coming! 

We had our first family activity night on Wednesday, October 11th.  Seven families joined in the fun 
and learned how to make home made Pizza with Ken Greimann, while Scott Wallace sang songs with 
the kids that shared the Creation story.  Beth Greimann followed up with the creation story and 
brought in academic vocabulary about the solar system.  We used many of our things left over from 
Stellar VBS!  The parents then shared the pizza they made with the children.  We sent home pizza pans 
and pizza cutters with the families so that they can make pizza at home. 
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 INTERNATIONAL MINISTRY CONTINUED  

International Students Morning Cooking Class  

Pumpkin Carving 

American English for You class 
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FINANCIAL SECRETARY - JOHN SPONAUGLE 

CHURCH COUNCIL - MARK KRUSE 

OFFERING ENVELOPE UPDATE 

The Church Council has decided, based on information provided by CLC's Financial Secretary John 
Sponaugle and further discussion, to no longer provide numbered offering envelopes to our members.  

Offering envelopes will continue to be available in the pew racks. These same envelopes will be 
available in the Fireside Room for members to take home for use. Members are encouraged to take a 
year's supply of the offering envelopes if desired. 

A major reason for this change is fewer people are using the numbered offering envelopes since a large 
amount of giving has moved to automatic bank drafts, IRA transfers, VENMO and loose checks; which 
are given without using an offering envelope. 

As long as CLC's Financial Secretary has documentation (a check or available offering envelope) with a 
legible name and dollar amount, the necessary information can be recorded for end of the year giving 
statements. We also need to know if there is a specific area of ministry where a gift should be 
designated. Gifts without a designation will be credited to the general operating fund. 

Notes from the Church Council  
 

The Church Council would like to improve communication with the congregation.  The links below can 
be used to view meeting minutes, to provide regular updates of our financial status, and to provide 
regular updates on the status of our shared ministry with Good Shepherd Lutheran Church.  
 

The following webpages contain details about all three of these topics:  
 

1. Church Council Minutes: campuslutheran.org/meeting. NOTE: you must enter this specific url in 
your browser’s address bar to access this page. It is NOT available on a menu from the main page. 
You will also find minutes from recent congregational meetings here, as well as pre-meeting 
information for future congregational meetings. 

 
2. Financial Update: campuslutheran.org/financial. This page may be accessed either by entering 

the specific url or by opening the main page, campuslutheran.org, clicking on News, and selecting 
Financial Update.  

3. Shared Ministry: campuslutheran.org/shared. This page may be accessed either by entering the 
specific url or by opening the main page, campuslutheran.org, clicking on News, and selecting 
Shared Ministry. 

http://www.campuslutheran.org/meeting
http://www.campuslutheran.org/financial
http://www.campuslutheran.org/shared
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SEMINARIAN NEWS  
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FRIENDS IN FAITH 

The Friends in Faith bible study group helped serve a Sunday meal in September for our college students. The group 
also enjoyed attending the Maples Repertory Theatre in Macon to watch the classic show called The Church Basement 
Ladies. We continue to reach out and send birthday cards to all women of the church along with enjoying our Tuesday 
night bible study.  
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Meet Me At The Manger 

  
  To make this “Gift to the Community” a success and provide a positive statement of praise to our Lord, your participation in 

this congregational event is needed with the following; 
 

1.    Bring and display your nativities with story cards.  Set-up will be day Thursday, November 30.    College students, bring 
a nativity back after your Thanksgiving visit home or to Grandma’s.  Frequent Visitors, please display at least one nativity.  
 

2.    Distribute postcard invitations.  Don’t forget your neighbors, co-workers, friends, clubs, everywhere you do business, 
total strangers as you shop, etc.  There are over 1000 available in the brown low cabinet in the Connect/Fireside Room and 
we can always order more.  Take as many as you may need and then grab ten more.   
 

3.    Social media fans: post and share an invitation on Facebook, Twitter/X, Instagram, etc.  Each of you probably has a 
minimum of 100 contacts not from Campus Lutheran. 
 

4.    Serve as host for an hour or two to greet guests as they arrive, station yourself among the nativities to answer 
questions, help direct the flow of viewers, work in the Children’s corner, or volunteer in the kitchen.  Sign Up Genius will be 
available by mid-November.   
 

5.    The Community Life Center will be open for Fellowship, so offer to provide baked Christmas cookies, nutrition bars, 
apple cider or hot chocolate and/or help serve.  
 

6.    A special viewing is open for senior residential facilities, those with mobility issues, those avoiding crowds because of 
health 9:30am-3:00pm Friday, December 1.  Help host or work in kitchen. 
 

7.    Bring your family, friends, neighbors, or complete strangers to view the nativities 5:00-8:00 p.m. Friday, December 1 or 
9:30 am-5:00 p.m. Saturday, December 2. 
 

8.    Help with tear-down at 5:15 Saturday, December 2.   This is a big job!   We need a couple of strong individuals to help 
lift tables, foam panels, and totes/boxes filled with nativities!!  With many hands helping, it took around one hour in 2022 
so you can still attend holiday parties.   
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THANK YOU NOTES 



14 

 

Fall Festival and Spaghetti Dinner 

Set Up 

Before the Crowd 

Fall Festival Recap 
 

Our third annual Fall Festival and Spaghetti Dinner was a wonderful success, thanks to the many members who crafted, 
cooked, setup, cashiered, served, provided music, cleaned up, and above all, prayed for the success of the event. Over 
60 members worked at the event in some way, and many others contributed by bringing family and guests to the 
spaghetti dinner. We enjoyed a day of fellowship and fun, with many new faces coming through our doors, and we 
raised approximately $6,667 for the organ repairs. (The final amount may change slightly if late donations come in.)  
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 Fall Festival Spaghetti Dinner 
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DORCAS GUILD - LINDA MOAT 
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Dorcas Guild Welcome Tea 

It was an amazing kickoff to the Dorcas year. There were 22 ladies in attendance, 6 under the age of 30!! Everyone 
seemed to enjoy the day, learned some very interesting things about tea from Beth Busseau, had delicious finger 
foods and new tea flavors most had never tried. We handed out the booklets with the activity calendar and had 
several people come up looking forward to something that was listed. It was a success!  

LWML Convention 
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Ice Cream Party 

10 international families.  At least 80 people attended about 26 students many new students and 
Bayliee’s 3 international roommates  
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Tuesday Morning Coffee Group 

Handbell Choir 
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Shared Ministry Hay Ride/Hot Dog Roast 
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SHARED MINISTRY CONFIRMATION CLASS 
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Operation Christmas Child 
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Happy  
Birthday! 

 

October: 
1 - Rose Ward 

5 - Amy Zimmerschied, Deb Simmons 
6 - Dennis Bogle 
7 - Allen Huggins 

8 - Camilla McCloud 
10 - Leila Bell 

11 - Ilze Straumanis 

12 - Rod Hartwig 
14 - Ashtyn Howard 

15 - Matt Boldt 

16 - Andrew Yanez, Abby Mirly 
17 - Skyler Fulmer, Melissa Slatinsky, 

Lorelei Brown 

25 - Mary Ellen Lohmann 
26 - August Garvey 
27 - Jacob Reuter 

28– VeNora Klussman 
30 - Kathy Schoenherr,  

Annaleigh Lohmann, Kristy Kruse 

31 - Samantha Hubert 

November: 
1 - Jenny Coon 

2 - Riley Vogler, PJ DiBiasi, Emeri 

Burgher 
7 - Mary Anne Wolfmeyer 

8 - Mark Brakhane, Luke Lilienkamp 

11 - Marilyn Beissenherz, Miles 
Forney 

12 - Teague Brown, Bayliee 

Wegman 
13 - Valerie Holley, Joy Lilienkamp 

15 - Jonathan Boldt 

17 - Curt Morgret 
18 - Stephen Dupre, Bruce Hibbard 
19 - LaDonna Telle, Heather Duque 

20 -  Clara Telle 
21 - Kaiden Haley, Sharon Peirce, 

Landon Giboney 

22 - Chris Lohmann 
23 - Paul Forney Jr., Tyler Brown 

26 - Tim Sullivan 

28 - Tracy Sill 
 

 
 

December: 
1 - Iris Zachary, Dennis Reith 

5 - Chris Zacary, Ken Greimann 

6 - Benjamin Dupre 
8 - Reagan Arnett, Keri Dyer 

9 - Kelsey Morgret, Jessica Baird 

10 - Emily Zimmerschied, Erin Barchet 
13 - Angela Hubert 

15 - Linda Moat, Caleb Brown 

16 - Dana Hibbard 
17 - Bennie Ruth Gilbert 

18 - Colton McCloud 

20 - Dan Schoenherr, Zachary 
Group, Ryan Kulesa, Ron Hein 

23 - Jackie Garvey, Robert Lee 

24 - Mark Garvey, Rachel Skrabal 
28 - Kaleb Vaughn 

31 - Elizabeth Grichnik, Abuk 

Agolory, Isaac Zachary 

Elders’ Prayers:   
 

October 21: Bryan & Becky ROSS; Colin ROSS; Kate ROSS; Barron, Laura, 
Ainsley, Beckett & Graham ROTH; Emma ROTH; Phil, April, Hailey & Alivia SARFF;  
Dan & Kathy SCHOENHERR; Ashley, Madison & Reagan SCHULTZ; Jim & Sheilah 
SHARON; Tracy & Noah SILL; Art & Deb SIMMONS; Rachel SKRABAL; Melissa & 
Erik SLATINSKY; Vicki SMITH; John & Gail SPONAUGLE; John STECKER; Barry 
& Kay STEEVENS; Ilze STRAUMANIS 

 
November 19: Mary SUITS; Tim SULLIVAN; Alan & LaDonna TELLE; Clara TELLE; Luke TELLE; 
Jane & Everett TERHUNE; Alok TIWARI; Blake & Emilia TRICKEY; Emma TRIPPEER; Jake & 
Heather VAUGHN; Kaleb VAUGHN; Matt VAUGHN; Rob, Chris & Levi VAUGHN; Riley VOGLER; 
Scott & Laurie WALLACE; Rose WARD; Gary WARNER; Yvonne WARNER 
 
December 16: Bayliee WEGMAN; Lynn WHEELER; Steve & Gail WHITE; Bill & Geri WILSON; Mary 
Anne WOLFMEYER; Tina & Gerry WORLEY; Andrew YANEZ; Morgan YANEZ; Prescott & Robin 
YANEZ; Paul & Peggy YOUNG; Chris ZACHARY; Iris & Abraham ZACHARY; Isaac ZACHARY; Amy 
ZIMMERSCHIED; Emily ZIMMERSCHIED; John & Julie ZIMMERSCHIED 

Campus Lutheran Website…www.campuslutheran.org  
Church Updates – News, Prayers, Serving & 
Giving...www.campuslutheran.churchupdates.org    
Facebook… www.facebook.com/campusCoMo  
Twitter... www.twitter.com/CampusLuthChrch  

http://www.campuslutheran.org
http://www.campuslutheran.churchupdates.org
http://www.facebook.com/campusCoMo
http://www.twitter.com/CampusLuthChrch
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Wedding Anniversaries 
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Leimbach, Curtis Nelson,        
Amanda Bell, Morgan Jennings, Ella 
Kruse, Liam Coon, Brennen Pierce, 

Alexander Hubert, Emily Nacarato 
 

November: 
Kathy Schoenherr, Roger Janovsky, 

VeNora Klussman, Rod Hartwig, Gail 
Sponaugle, Jim Sharon, Kristy Kruse, 

Paula Morgret, Curt Morgret, 

Jonathan Boldt, Melissa Slatinsky, 
Allen Huggins, Kelly George, August 
Garvey, Abby Mirly, Jacob Reuter, 

Ainsley Roth, Beckett Roth, Graham 

October: 
 

Katherine & Rian Markes celebrate 1 year on October 29 

Sam & Kate Lohman celebrate 3 years on October 2 
Danielle & Phil Beck celebrate 4 years on October 5 

Hannah & Matt Nacarato celebrate 6 years on October 7 

Joel & Kelly George celebrate 8 years on October 24 
Brian & Jeanine Davison celebrate 8 years on October 11 
Paul & Kristina Forney celebrate 11 years on October 7 

Tara & Brock Arnett celebrate 16 years on October 13 
Barron & Laura Roth celebrate 17 years on October 7 

Cindy & John Kadlec celebrate 27 years on October 19 

Paul & Peggy Young celebrate 37 years on October 18 
Jim & Sheilah Sharon celebrate 44 years on October 6 

Dennis & Donna Bogle celebrate 54 years on October 10 
 

November: 
 

Tim & Mandi Giboney celebrate 13 years on November 6 

Colin & Angela Hubert celebrate 19 years on November 27 

Steve & Chris Brown celebrate 28 years on November 18 

Mark & Jackie Garvey celebrate 31 years on November 7 

Richard & hannah Ingmire celebrate 56 years on November 22 

Kenny & VeNora Klussman celebrate 57 years on November 12 

 

December: 
 

Alan & LaDonna Telle celebrate 27 years on December 21 

Beth & Ken Greimann celebrate 42 years on December 19 

Roth, Samantha Hubert,  
Emeri Burgher 

 

December: 
Keri Dyer, Yvonne Warner, 

Sharon Peirce, Marilyn 

Beissenherz, Wanda Horn, Joy 
Lilienkamp, LaDonna Telle, Jenny 
Coon, Mary Anne Wolfmeyer, 
Tracy Sill, Angela Hubert, Chris 

Lohmann, Luke Lilienkamp, Clara 
Telle, Robert Lee, Nick Ford, Paul 

Forney Jr., Kyler Haley 

October: 
Natalie Carlson, Emmy Berg, Kay 

Steevens, Deb Simmons, John Brumm, 

Gail Horrell, Jen Pierce, Deanna 
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The Campus Sojourner is a bi-monthly 

publication of Campus Lutheran 

Church.  We welcome submissions from 

readers.  Articles chosen for publication 

may be edited to fit available space.   

Submissions may be e-mailed to:  

office@campuslutheran.org or faxed to 

442-6930.  Articles by email are 

encouraged.   

Submission deadline is the 20th of 

each month. 

Living and Sharing the Transforming Love of Christ 
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Campus Lutheran Church 
304 S College Avenue 
Columbia MO  65201 
 

       Return Service Requested 

Rev. Dr. Kent Pierce, Pastor 

(573) 442-5942 

E-mail:  kent.pierce@campuslutheran.org 
 

Rev. James Lanning, Pastoral Assistant 

(573) 442-5942 

E-mail: james.lanning@campuslutheran.org 
 

Beth Greimann Director of International Ministry, 

(573) 442-5942 

E-mail:  beth.greimann@campuslutheran.org 
  

Vicki Smith, Office Assistant 

(573) 442-5942 

Fax: (573) 442-6930 

E-mail: vicki.smith@campuslutheran.org 
 

Hope Kane 

Student Worker 

E-mail: hope.kane@campuslutheran.org 
 

Alex Hopfer 

Student Worker 

Email: alex.hopfer@campuslutheran.org 
 
 

Web Site:  www.campuslutheran.org 
 

Like us on Facebook: 

Facebook.com/CampusCoMo 
For more accurate and up to date activity schedule information, 
please check the calendar on our website www.campuslutheran.org.  


